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IMPORTANT MESSAGE 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

IMPORTANT 
UPCOMING DATES 

 

You can view the current school year 
calendar HERE 

And the activities calendar HERE 
 
 

SMS PTO Meeting 
 Wednesday, February 9th  
 6pm – online or in person 
 
SHS ONE-ACT PLAYS 
 Thursday, February 10th 
 
Progress 4 Ends 
 Friday, February 11th   
 
President’s Day – No School 
 Monday, February 21st 

 
Winter Choir Concerts 7pm 
 SMS -Tues, February 22nd  

SHS-Thurs, February 24th  
 
Last Day of Term 2 
 Friday, March 11th 
 
In Service Day – No School 
 Monday, March 14th  
 
Spring Vacation – No School 
 March 21st – March 25th  
 
 
 
 

 

NEWSLETTER 
SEASIDE MIDDLE SCHOOL 

SEASIDE HIGH SCHOOL 
February 2022                 503-738-5586 

 

 
 
 

We have recently received calls from both community members that live on 
Spruce Drive and from elementary school families concerned about unsafe 
driving practices on Spruce Drive coming to and from our campus. 
 
Spruce Drive has multiple cars parked on both sides of the road, three 
crosswalks between Wahanna and the Pacific Ridge campus, and multiple 
elementary-aged students present at the time of dismissal. 
 
Oregon Law requires that all vehicles stop for an occupied crosswalk and that all 
cars adhere to the 20 mph speed limit on Spruce Drive. 
 
We have been notified by the Seaside Police Department that there will be 
enhanced patrols on Spruce Drive for the foreseeable future. 
 
Please drive safely and responsibly. 
 
 
 
 
Seaside Middle and High School are now offering academic assistance before 
and after school. We have a dedicated math tutor and two general subject 
tutors. Space is limited to four students per tutor per day. Tutoring is held in the 
library during the following times: 

Math Support 
Monday, Tuesday, Thursday and Friday 

8:00 – 8:30a and 3:30 – 4p 
Wednesday 

8 – 8:30a and 2:30 – 4p 
 

All Subject Support 
Monday, Tuesday and Thursday 

3:30 – 4:30p 
Wednesday 

2:30 – 4p 
 

Schedule your student’s appointment HERE! 
(Walk-ins welcome, subject to availability) 

SHS/SMS ACADEMIC ASSISTANCE 
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STUDENT ID’S & 
RIDING THE BUS 

 
Seaside School District has implemented a 
Student ID Bus Pass program that uses 
Tyler Drive technology for students who 
ride district buses to and from school. The 
purpose of this program is to allow 
Transportation Services (through the use 
of a secure App) to know when and where 
each student enters and exits the bus on 
their assigned route. Student ID Bus 
Passes utilizes a passive RFID badge 
attached to a student’s backpack or a 
lanyard which communicates with the Bus 
Pass scanner located on the bus. Seaside 
School District provides this service at no 
cost. 
 
The Student ID Bus Pass badge will serve 
as a bus pass for students using district 
provided transportation services. 
Students who fail to follow this protocol 
will be subject to their school’s discipline 
guidelines. In accordance with OAR 581-
021-0505, parents as well as students 14 
and older, have the option to opt-out of 
the electronic monitoring capabilities of 
the Student ID Bus Pass program. It is 
important to note that students who opt-
out of the electronic monitoring portion 
of the program will still need to show their 
Student ID Bus Pass to ride a district 
school bus. If you do not want your 
student(s) to participate in the electronic 
monitoring portion of the Student ID Bus 
Pass program, please see the District 
website transportation RFID Opt-Out 
form.  
 
If your student loses their ID card they 
will be charged a $5 card replacement 
fee.  
 
Thank you for helping your student 
remember to bring their card with them 
to school each day! 

 

 
 

Please join us for the Seaside Middle School PTO Meeting, Wednesday, 
February 9th at 6pm. You may either join in person in the library or virtually via 
Zoom: https://zoom.us/j/92996019026 Come learn about all the things the PTO 
does to support our students and school. We hope to see you there! 
 
 
 
 
Any changes with how your student will get home need to be communicated to 
the main office by 3:15pm M, Tu, Th & F and 2:15pm on W.  
 
Parents and guardians should call or email the office secretaries any time a 
student is being picked up early.  
 
This also applies to changes in bus routes if your student needs to go home on 
a different bus. Bus change information needs to be received by 3:15pm M, Tu, 
Th & F and 2:15pm on W in order for us to communicate the changes to 
transportation. Thank you for your help! 
 
SMS/SHS Main Office: 503-738-5586        
Shana Giess: sgiess@seasidek12.org 
Stacie Gilligan: sgilligan@seasidek12.org 
 
 
 
 
Oregon Health Authority in partnership with Providence Seaside Hospital will be 
at Seaside Middle School to apply free dental sealants Tuesday, February 8th 
through Friday, February 11th. 
 

This free screening will be available to ALL 6th, 7th, and 8th graders.  
 

If you are interested in your student taking advantage of this wonderful 
opportunity, please turn in this completed consent form to your student’s 
homeroom teacher as soon as possible. You can either print the form, complete 
it and send it to school with your student or you can download the form, fill it 
out electronically, save it and attach it in an email to tboyd@seasidek12.org.  
 

This program is staffed by a dental assistant and dental hygienist from OHA as 
well as Providence's Community Impact Care Coordinator. Dental sealants are 
critical in maintaining dental health and preventing dental decay. We have been 
able to utilize this program for many years, which is especially important in 
South County where dental resources for our families are extremely limited. 
  
If you have any questions or concerns, please feel free to contact: 
Tobi Boyd, Seaside School District Nurse  
Phone: (503)738-5586  
Email: tboyd@seasidek12.org 
 

Dental Consent Form 

SHS ASB UPDATE 
 

SMS TRANSPORTATION CHANGES 
 

SMS PTO MEETING 
 

SMS DENTAL SEALANTS 
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HEALTH CORNER 

 
As we know, the Omni COVID-19 variant is 
spreading very quickly in our county and 
we need your help keeping our schools 
safe and open. Please help remind 
students to keep their distance when 
possible and to always wear their mask 
correctly, keeping both their mouth AND 
their nose covered. We are doing our best 
to keep our schools open and running 
normally but we need to work as a team 
for this to happen. 
 
PLEASE KEEP YOUR STUDENTS HOME IF 
THEY ARE SHOWING SYMPTOMS! They 
need to be 24hr symptom free (without 
the use of medications) before returning 
to school 
 
Unless you need emergency care for your 
symptoms, please don’t visit an 
emergency department for COVID-19 
treatment or testing. 
 
If you have a medical condition that 
doesn’t require emergency care, contact 
your health care provider or an urgent 
care clinic. 
 
If you’re not sure who to contact, or need 
help finding a COVID-19 test, call 211. 
 
 

COME SUB FOR US! 
 
At ESS we’re on a mission to make every 
day count for Seaside School District. We 
offer a variety of substitute and 
permanent positions to fit your lifestyle. 
You can contribute to your community in 
a meaningful way while working for one of 
America’s Best Employers (according to 
Forbes).  
 

Join our team now! https://ess.com 
 
 

 
 
 
Transportation would like to thank students that carry a flashlight on dark 
mornings, follow the bus rules, wear their masks properly and use their bus 
passes. 
 
We have openings for a Bus Mechanic and Bus Drivers, please check the District 
website for details. 
 

 
 
 

As you know, Valentine’s Day is Monday, February 14th. If you are planning on 
having something delivered to your students, please keep this information in 
mind: 

 Valentine’s items will NOT be delivered to students in class. It causes 
too much disruption during class. Students will be notified to pick up 
their items at the end of the day in the Main Office 

 Balloons (single or bouquets) are NOT allowed on the busses for safety 
reasons 

 
 
 
Parking when attending events at Seaside Secondary School is available in the 
East and West parking lots.  There is also parking available along the road 
between Pacific Ridge Elementary and Seaside Secondary School.   
 
Please do not park in the Fire Lane or in a manner that would block a gate.  The 
fire lanes are clearly marked in red with white lettering "No Parking" and "Fire 
Lane".   
 
The Seaside Police Department will issue a parking ticket to any vehicle parked 
in a designated Fire Lane.  Currently, this citation is $360.00.  We are excited we 
are able to host events and ask for all our patrons to follow our event guidelines. 
 
 
 

 
SHS Drama Presents: Senior Pacifica Project One-Act Plays 

 

Thursday, February 10th in the SHS Cafeteria 
Doors open at 6:30pm - Show begins at 7:00pm 

 

Tickets available at the door $5 Adults, $3 Students and Seniors 
 

“Check Please” by Johnathan Rand 
Directed by Harmony Brady and Katrina Kriska 

 

“Wedding Duet” by Lauren Wilson & “The Bowl of Soup” by Terry Roueche 
Directed by Liv Mayhugh and Maggie Neuwirth 

 

“Abra-Cadaver” by John Mattera 
Directed by Sophia Reynolds, Kaiya Taylor and Mary Barnes 

 

MESSAGE FROM TRANSPORTATION 
 

VALENTINE’S DELIVERIES 
 

SCHOOL PARKING – FIRE LANE 
 

FOUR PLAYS, ONE NIGHT! 
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SMS BUILDER’S 
CLUB 

 
Builder’s Club meets every Friday morning 
in Ms. Gooch's room #112 starting at 7:45 
am. Leadership opportunities abound in 
our club as we embody what it means to 
serve our school and larger community. 
We currently are working on the following 
committees.  
 
1. Community Beach/Park Clean Up led by 
Chairperson Bella Page. 
 
2. Support Children In a Houseless 
Situation led by Mackenzie Haag. 
 
2. Club Fundraising Committee led by 
Logan Rainey. 
 
3. School Community Climate led by Ellie 
Smith. 
 
Our officers are: 
 
President- Mya Feeney 
Vice President- Raiden Brown 
Secretary- Hailey Archibald 
Treasurer- Ava Lambert 
Sergeant at Arms- Mackenzie Haag 
 
Faculty Adviser: Ms. Gooch 
Seaside Kiwanis Club Adviser: Darren 
Gooch 
 
 
 

 

 
 

SHS Local Scholarships are now open! 
The electronic applications can be found on the Seaside High School Webpage 
HERE! Free money is a good thing.  All seniors should apply. Confused or have 
questions? Watch the video “SHS Local Scholarship Application How To Apply”.   

Deadline for Applications is midnight on March 31st. 
 
 
 
 
Senior to do list: 

1. Visit the counseling office and review your transcript/graduation 

progress report with Mr. Cave. Know where you stand. 

2. Fill out and submit your FAFSA Free Application for Student Aid. 

3. Finish applying to colleges, trade schools or meeting with a recruiter or 

the ASPIRE Coordinator Mrs. Steed in the Career Center. 

4. Register for the February Standardized Tests if needed for your college. 

5. Focus on your 2nd term classes so you can finish strong. 

 

 
 
Congratulations to Kelli Brenden, the winner of the drawing for a night at the 
Saltline Hotel! Thank you to everyone who reserved a yearbook. There are a few 
copies still available - contact kboutin@seasidek12.org to reserve one or to be 
added to the waitlist. 
 
 
 

 

 

SENIORS 
 

LOCAL SCHOLARSHIPS 
 

SHS YEARBOOK 
 

WINTER CHOIR CONCERTS 
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SHS ROBOTICS 
 
It’s officially BUILD SEASON for the Seaside C.Y.B.O.R.G. 
Seagulls Robotics Team!  We build the robot from January 
4th to March 10th to compete in Robotics competitions in 
March.  
 
You don’t have to know anything about robotics to 
join!  Robotics is a year-long High School activity with 
training in the Fall, build and competition in the Winter and 
recap with more training in the Spring.  
 
Come down to the Robotics Lab and check us out. We’re 
right next to Corliss’ Woodshop. During build season, snack 
time is right after school, build time is 4:00pm through 
6:30pm, Tuesday through Friday.  
 
See you there! 
 

 
Testing contraption 

 
 

SPORTS PICTURES 
 
Haven’t picked out your student’s sport pictures yet? No 
problem! Download the Photo Day app and enter the 
corresponding code from the list below: 
 

SHS Swimming 21-22 SHSSWIM22 

SHS Winter Sports 21-22 SHSWSP21 

SMS Winter Sports 21-22 SMSWSP21 

SMS Fall Sports 21-22 SMSFSP21 

SHS Fall Sports 21-22 SHSFSP21 

 

 
 
 
Seaside FBLA geared up for the competition season by 
participating in the Columbia Delta Regional Skills 
Competition.  Students participated in computer based tests 
against a number of schools from around the Portland Metro 
area, and NW Oregon.  Students who scored in the Top 10 will 
be able to take a second competitive event to the State 
Business Leadership Conference in April.  All Seaside FBLA 
students are currently developing a project based 
competition for the State Business Leadership Conference 
(Video Editing, Graphic Design, Mobile App Development, 
etc.).  The Regional Results will allow students to double 
compete in both their project, as well as computer based 
tests.  Congratulations to all the Seaside FBLA members who 
finished in the Top 10 in their competitive event. 
 
1st - Intro to Information Technology, Carson Bates 
1st - Political Science, Sean Olea 
2nd - Computer Problem Solving, Zach Fukuda 
2nd - Insurance & Risk Management, Lillian Taylor 
3rd - Business Law, Abby Nofield 
3rd - Organizational Leadership, Noah Herman 
3rd - Securities & Investments, Zach Fukuda 
3rd - Personal Finance, Noah Fukuda 
4th - Advertising, Aiden Ousley 
4th - Journalism, Aiden Ousley 
4th - Political Science, Liam Matlock 
5th - Computer Problem Solving, Noah Fukuda 
5th - Cyber Security, Ivan Silva-Villa 
5th - Economics, Sean Olea 
6th - Advertising, Mary Roberto 
6th - Cyber Security, Jackson Schermerhorn 
6th - Human Resources Management, Susana Velazquez 
6th - Organizational Leadership, Tyler Feeney 
7th - Agribusiness, Lillian Taylor 
7th - Computer Problem Solving, Sean Kerwin 
7th - Healthcare Admin, Susana Velazquez 
7th - Human Resources Management, Lauren Meyer 
7th - Intro to Financial Math, Noah Herman 
7th - Journalism, Liam Matlock 
7th - Organizational Leadership, Leah Boles 
8th - Intro to Business Concepts, Carson Bates 
8th - Business Communication, Mackenzie Philbrick 
8th - Organizational Leadership, Kaylee Snyder 
9th - Computer Problem Solving, Samuel Velazquez-Huanosta 
9th - Journalism, Elliot Ousley 
9th - Business Calculations, Mary Roberto 
9th - Organizational Leadership, Jonathan Granillo 
9th - Political Science, Elliot Ousley 
10th - Business Law, Jonathan Granillo 
10th - Organizational Leadership, Lauren Meyer 
 
 
 
 
 

2022 FBLA REGIONAL RESULTS 
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Items available 
to purchase 
from Mrs. 

Boutin, the 
bookkeeper 


